GOODLAND TOWN COUNCIL October 16, 2023

THOSE PRESENT: Ryan Morris, Mirahida Kindig, John Schwartz, Gary Rheude, Bill Babcock, Kase LaReau, Dillon Hall, John Meyer, Charles Auxier, Tom Mattox, Jim Butler, Jud Barce, Dustin Standish, Maureen Inman, Trisha Potts, Shane Whaley

UBO HEARINGS

606 S Newton Street owner Michael Dart was not present. John Schwartz stated that Mr. Dart has been working on property John inspected property and stated the windows are done still needs to work on foundation, roof, and garage. Jim made a motion 2nd by Gary will continue December 18, 2023. Unanimous.

Regular Town Board Meeting

Council president Jim Butler made a motion to waive the minutes of the meeting and was 2nd by Gary Rheude. Unanimous.

Old Business

Jim made motion 2nd by Gary for disconnect list. Shut off will be on Tuesday October 17, 2023. Unanimous.

New Business

1. Building inspector – 4 new building permits.

2. Financial Report – Clerk gave financial report. Jim made a motion to adopt the 2024 budget 2nd by Gary. Unanimous. Jim made a motion to adopt 2024 salary ordinance 2nd by Gary. Unanimous. Jim made a motion to adopt 2024 Utility Ordinance 2nd by Gary. Unanimous. Jim made a motion to adopt 2024 trash ordinance 2nd by Gary. Unanimous.

3. Fire Department Report – Ryan Morris stated that they had 7 fire calls, 1 mutual aid call, 15 medical calls. The 3 members that did the rope rescue are now state certified. ISO will be

conducted in November. The pumpers were tested, and both passed.

4. Police Department Report – Dillon presented the council with 63 calls, 24 handled by Goodland police, 1 arrest and 20 ordinance violations. Dillon told the council that the Police Jeep and the Police truck are now decaled.

5. Street and Water Dept.- Replacement sign has been delivered we will be working on that project as the weather allows. Street grant still has not been awarded. All the trees on the north side of town have been trimmed and we are currently working on the south side. Performed routine testing and reporting as per IDEM/EPA regulations. Hydrant flow testing has been completed. Replacing a meter set at 532 South Benton.

6. Sewer Department – Routine testing and reporting as per IDEM/EPA regulations. FJF Services has completed the annual maintenance on the two lift stations on Jasper Street and the lift station at Town Hall. BL Anderson has completed annual flow calibrations at the sewer plant. Currently waiting to get on FBI's schedule to construct the second park building. The annual fire alarm testing and inspection at town hall has been completed.

7. Attorney's Report – Jud had nothing new to report.

8. Trina Cox sent a letter to ask for sewer adjustment because she had a leak. Jim made motion and Gary 2^{nd} . Unanimous.

9. Jim stated that he would like Dustin & Kase to look into getting a aerator for the Town Pond, Dustin stated maybe looking at one that has a fountain.

10. With the Agenda matters concluded, the Council began signing claims and then Jim adjourned the meeting and Trisha 2nd Unanimous.

James Butler, President

Tina M Ward, Clerk/Treasurer